
TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES

The regular monthly meeting of the Town Council of Mitchell, Georgia was called to order by Mayor
ail Berry on Monday, June IO, 2024, at 7:00 p.m. at Mitchell City Hall.

Those present included:
Mayor Gail Berry
Esther Tompkins, Clerk

Council Members
Lewis Berry
Melissa Raley
Allen Underwood
Amy Wallace

Guest - Brian Wright, CPA

Mayor Gail Berry rendered the invocation. Following the reading of the minutes of the last regularly
scheduled meeting on May 13, 2024, Melissa Raley motioned to approve the minutes; Allen Underwood voiced
a second to the motion. Motion carried.

FY 2023 Audit Report — Brian Wright

Brian Wright, CPA — Wright & Wright — presented the FY 2023 Audit Report to officials. Following his
g•resentation, Mr. Wright excused himself from the meeting.

LMIG Local Road Assistance (LRA

Mayor Berry updated the council on the LMIG LRA status. The Georgia Department of Transportation

denied Mitchell's request to use the money towards the current LMIG project of the scraping ofWashington
Street. Melissa Raley recommended clearing dirt and debris that prevents drainage on an additional section of

Washington Street. Motion made by Melissa Raley, second by Amy Wallace to apply for the LMIG LRA to

clear dirt and debris on an additional section ofWashington Street. Motion carried.

WaterDepartment

Mayor Gail Berry presented the three estimates the town had received for water department operation

management.
M.E. Sack Environmental
J&T Environmental Services, Inc
Southern Water Group

$800.00 per month
$800.00 per month
$715.00 per month

Motion Made by Lewis Berry, second by Amy Wallace to accept the estimate from SouthernWater Group.
Motion carried.

Sanitation Collection
Esther Tompkins reported that water customers outside the city limits wanted to pay for sanitation

ollection provided by the city.Motion made by Amy Wallace, second by Lewis Berry, to provide sanitation



collection to water customers outside the city limits at the current pickup schedule for a rate of $25.00 per
month. Motion carried.

DJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Lewis Berry made the motion to adjourn, second by Allen Underwood. Motion
carried, and the meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.

Esther C. ompkins, Clerk


